St. Charles Parish
Planning Board of Commissioner
December 3, 2009


Minutes


Mr. Becnel:  We have a sister application here, PZS-2009-44 requested by Salvadore A. Portera, Jr., Mary Ann Portera Luke and Caradina Portera Jumonville for the revocation of a portion of the 16 ft. road and 8 ft., Almedia Plantation, east of 10470 Airline Drive, St. Rose. Zoning District M-1. Council District 5. Ms. Stein.

Ms. Stein:  Thank you Mr. Chair.  This is a companion application to the previous application requesting revocation of a 52.41’ long portion of the same 16’ wide, unnamed, and undeveloped street and 8’ wide ditch.  If the street is revoked, the property owners will resubdivide Tract 33-A and Lot P-A together so the entire property have frontage on Airline Drive.  The resulting lot will exceed the required minimum width and exceed the required area.

At the time of writing this report, staff has requested a revision the resubdivision plat showing the extent of the revocation into Tract 33 and Lot P as 52.41’ (without the endorsement of the property owner of the adjacent Tract 32, the remaining portion of the street will not be revoked into Lot P).  Also, the Departments of Public Works, Waterworks, and the Contract Monitor are reviewing the request.  The Department recommends approval.

Mr. Becnel:  Thank you Ms. Stein.  This is a public hearing for PZS-2009-44.  Anyone wishing to speak in favor, please come forward.

Louis Authement again for the same reason, the adjoining client.  The plat that is attached to the application is going to be modified to indicate the portion of the road and ditch being revocated is only as Marny mentioned 52.41 ft.  The original plan was to revoke the road from Mr. Duhon’s property on the west side all the way to Fox Lane, but there was a third property owner involved who initially cooperated and then over the course of time just basically had a change in business plan and became pretty much not communicating with us.  We had to take his section of his property out and that created this wedge, for the lack of a better term, where the road doesn’t go completely across the Portera property and we had to cut the revocation in half.  So I’ll submit the revised plat to indicate that it’s only half of the road in so far as if affects the Portera property.  

Mr. Becnel:  Thank you Mr. Authement.  Anyone else wishing to speak in favor, please come forward.  Anyone wishing to speak in opposition, please come forward.  The public hearing is closed.  With them having to resubmit this, we can still vote on this tonight?

Ms. Stein:  Yes, what you are considering is actually the revocation of the street.  The Resubdivision portion of the revocation is actually an administrative process.  

Mr. Becnel:  Thank you for clarification.  Any Commission discussion?  Mr. Booth.

Mr. Booth:  I support this and hope that everyone else will.  This is the other part of what we just voted for and it’s 50% of what he really wanted but this will take care of it.

Mr. Becnel:  Thank you Mr. Booth.  Seeing no further discussion, please cast your vote.

YEAS:

Becnel, Dufrene, Clulee, Booth, Gibbs, Wolfe

NAYS:
None 

ABSENT:
Foster

Mr. Becnel:  That passes unanimously.  Thank you Mr. Authement.
